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The Independent Market Operator will assess the proposal and, within 5 Business Days of 

receiving this Rule Change Proposal form, will notify you whether the Rule Change Proposal 

will be further progressed.  

 
In order for the proposal to be progressed, all fields below must be completed and the change 
proposal must explain how it will enable the Market Rules to better contribute to the 
achievement of the wholesale electricity market objectives.  The objectives of the market are: 
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The IMO considers that the proposed changes, therefore, are consistent with the operation of 

objective (b) of the Market Objectives. 

 

(c) to avoid discrimination in that market against particular energy options and technologies, 

including sustainable energy options and technologies such as those that make use of 

renewable resources or that reduce overall greenhouse gas emissions. 

 

The IMO considers that the proposed changes do not impact on, and therefore are consistent 

with, the operation of objective (c) of the Market Objectives. 

 

(d) to minimise the long-term cost of electricity supplied to customers from the South West 

interconnected system 

 

The IMO considers that the proposed changes will reduce compliance bureaucracy and as a 

result long-term costs of compliance both for the IMO and for participants will be minimised. 

This is consistent with the operation of objective (d) of the Market Objectives.  

 

(e) to encourage the taking of measures to manage the amount of electricity used and when 

it is used.  

 

The IMO considers that the proposed changes do not impact on, and therefore are consistent 

with, the operation of objective (e) of the Market Objectives. 

 

 

5. Provide any identifiable costs and benefits of the change: 

 

Costs 

 

No tangible increase in costs will result from this proposal. 

 

Benefits 

 

The IMO will have increased flexibility in the management of alleged rule breaches and this will 

benefit participants. Compliance bureaucracy will be reduced and this will improve the 

regulatory environment. 

 

 


